
 PRESS RELEASE 

City of South Pasadena 
1414 Mission Street 

South Pasadena, CA 91030 
www.southpasadenaca.gov 

August 28, 2025 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Contact: Watch Commander 
Phone: (626) 403-7265 
Email: wc@southpasadenaca.gov 
 

Subject: Wanted Felony Vehicle Seized; Suspects in Fraud and Vehicle Theft 
Investigation Identified 

South Pasadena, CA – On August 24, 2025, at 3:36 a.m., South Pasadena’s Flock license plate 
recognition system alerted officers a wanted felony vehicle was being driven in the city.  
Responding officers quickly located and stopped the vehicle in the 1800 block of Via Del Rey.  
The vehicle was occupied by a male adult driver and a female adult passenger.   

The vehicle and both occupants were identified and confirmed by the Los Angeles Police 
Department as suspects in an active fraud and vehicle theft investigation case. At the request of 
the LAPD, the vehicle and its contents were seized as evidence and the occupants were released 
pending further investigation.  The names of the suspects are not being released at this time.   

Anyone with additional information about this incident is urged to call the South Pasadena 
Police Department at (626) 403-7265. If you would like to provide an anonymous tip, you can 
call Crime Stoppers at (800) 222-TIPS (8477). 
 
For more information about the City of South Pasadena, visit www.southpasadenaca.gov. 
Follow us on Facebook, X and Instagram at @southpasadenaca.  
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